
 

 

May 5, 2023 

 

Addendum No. 2 

161st Street Structure over Vestal Ditch  

Structure Replacement 

EN-355 

Noblesville, Indiana 

 

To all plan holders of record: 

 

ITEM # 1 – MODIFY the first two paragraphs of Special Provision SP2 to the following   

 

 SP 2 Contract Time 

 

A limited Notice to Proceed to begin with Shop Drawings may be given on May 12, 2023. Full 

Notice to Proceed is not anticipated to be given prior to May 15 24, 2023. Field work may not 

begin until August 1, 2023. Project shall be substantially complete and ready for use on or 

before October 15, 2023. Final completion of project shall be on or before April 30, 2024.  

 

Contractor is permitted to close 161st Street in compliance with the maintenance of traffic plan 

for a maximum of twenty-eight (28) forty-two (42) consecutive calendar days. The day the 

closure starts counts as the first day of the closure. Contractor shall notify the City four (4) 

weeks in advance of the closure to get Board of Public Works approval for the closure.    

 

 

CITY OF NOBLESVILLE 

 

 

 

James Hellmann, P.E. 

 

 

Please acknowledge receipt of this Addendum by emailing jhellmann@noblesville.in.us and 

mtiger@HNTB.com. Phone: 317-776-6330 
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